QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE SCRUTINY COMMITTEE
24th June, 2002

Meeting commenced:
2.00 p.m.
"
ended:
5.30 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Dawson - in the Chair

Councillors Boyd, E. Burgoyne, Dobbs, Garrido, Hincks, J. Holt, 


Jolley and Kean

(Councillor Antrobus and Councillor Lea attended the meeting at the invitation of the Chairman for the items detailed in Minutes 17 and 19 and 21 respectively)

13.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Margaret Morris.

14.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 27th May, 2002, subject to the addition of Councillor Karen Garrido to the list of persons having submitted apologies, were approved and signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

15.
ACTION SHEET
Submitted the action sheet arising from the meeting of the Committee held on 27th May, 2002.


AGREED:
THAT the action sheet arising from the meeting held on 27th May, 2002, be noted.

16.
DATES OF MEETINGS 2002/03
The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report detailing the proposed dates for meetings of the Quality and Performance Scrutiny Committee for the municipal year 2002/03.  It was also reported that the timescale for the completion of the Review of Democratic Services had been put back, and therefore the proposed meeting of the Committee to be held on 1st July, 2002, specifically for this issue, was no longer required.  Members were advised that it was anticipated that the Review of Democratic Services would conclude in September, 2002.

AGREED:
THAT approval be given to the following schedule of dates for meetings of the Committee during the municipal year 2002/03:-

Monday, 2nd September, 2002, at 10.00 a.m.

Monday, 23rd September, 2002.

Monday, 28th October, 2002.

Monday, 25th November, 2002.

Monday, 23rd December, 2002.

Monday, 27th January, 2003.

Monday, 24th February, 2003.

Monday, 24th March, 2003.

Monday, 28th April, 2003.

Tuesday, 27th May, 2003.

(all meetings to be held at Salford Civic Centre and commence at 2.00 p.m., unless otherwise stated).

17.
CUSTOMER SERVICES ANNUAL REPORT 2001/02
Submitted the Customer Services Annual Report 2001/02.  In addition the Committee received a presentation from Maura Brooks which provided an overview of the report and focused on the following key themes:-

· Customer Services - People and Service Focused.

· Contribution to the Pledges.

· E-Government.

· Development of Identity for the Service.

· Restructure and Rebranding of Services.

· Salford Direct.

· Contact Centre.

· Performance.

· Development of Service.

· Benefits of the System.

· Refocused and Improved Revenues and Benefits Service.

· Challenges.

· Homeworking Pilot.

· Customer Service Centres.

· Social Inclusion and ICT.

· Internet.

· Better Public Services through E-Government.


AGREED:
(1) THAT Maura Brooks and her colleagues be thanked for their interesting and informative presentation the contents of which, together with the Customer Service Annual Report 2001/02 were noted.




(2) THAT all the staff involved with the introduction and operation of Salford Direct be congratulated on the improvements and achievements this service has brought about for the citizens of Salford.

18.
SALFORD ADVANCE

AGREED:
THAT consideration of this item be deferred until the meeting of the Committee to be held on 23rd September, 2002.

19.
COUNCIL TAX ARREARS

Councillor Bob Boyd made reference to the recent changes to the formula for the calculation of Council Tax arrears.  The Director of Corporate Services replied that there had been a recent change to the methodology for calculating Council Tax arrears, which had been done in consultation with the District Auditor, and he continued by suggesting that a note be prepared on this issue and circulated to all Members of the Committee before the next meeting, and if required, arrangements also be made for a briefing session.


AGREED:
THAT the Director of Corporate Services be requested to provide a briefing note of the changes to the methodology for the calculation of Council Tax arrears to all Members of the Committee prior to the next meeting.

20.
PROVISION OF MOBILE PHONES - SCRUTINY REVIEW

(Previous Minute 6 - 27th May, 2002)


The Director of Personnel and Performance submitted a report which detailed a methodology and the following suggested objectives with regard to the request to review upon the provision of mobile phones across the City Council:-

· To identify good practice in individual directorates.

· To benchmark with at least one other public body with regard to that organisation's policy for allocating mobile phones.

· To devise corporate guidelines for the provision of mobile phones.

· To formulate recommendations to Cabinet for consideration.

It was also reported that the Committee would be provided with progress reports on the review, and it was anticipated that the final report would be submitted for consideration at the meeting to be held on 28th October, 2002, with a view to recommendations being sent to Cabinet thereafter.

AGREED:
(1) THAT approval be given to the proposed objectives and methodology of the review of the provision of mobile phones as detailed in the report now submitted.



(2) THAT Councillor Jim Dawson be appointed to act as the Committee's "Members' Contact" with regard to the review as detailed in (1) above.

21.
CHIEF EXECUTIVE (PERSONNEL AND PERFORMANCE) SERVICE PLAN


2001/02 - END OF YEAR REVIEW
The Director of Personnel and Performance submitted a report which detailed the service objectives for the Chief Executive (Personnel and Performance) Directorate as contained in the 2001/02 Service Plan, together with the achievements and performance against these targets.  In addition the report also provided an indication of those major pieces of work undertaken in the year, which had not been anticipated when the provisional service plan had been drawn up.

Members made reference to the merger of the Personnel Services Directorate with the Chief Executive's Directorate, which had a key aim of enhancing the authority's strategic capacity, and suggested that there was a need for the Committee to be provided with an update with regard to this merger, and the subsequent benefits achieved.

AGREED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT the Chief Executive and the Director of Personnel and Performance be invited to attend the meeting of the Committee to be held on 28th October, 2002, when the Review of the Chief Executive (Personnel and Performance) Directorate Service Plan 2002/03 would be reviewed for the period April to September, 2002, with the purpose of providing an update on the achieved benefits following the merger of the Chief Executive's Directorate and the former Personnel Services Directorate.

22.
INTERNAL AUDIT ANNUAL REPORT 2001/02
The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report detailing internal activity for the period 2001/02, namely the first year of the Internal Audit Strategy Plan 2001/05, which had been approved by the Committee at its meeting held on 21st March, 2001.  The report provided a general summary of the basis of Internal Audit, the key performance influences during the year, together with an overview of the reliability and effectiveness of the internal control systems within the City Council and focused on the following key themes:-

· Role of Internal Audit.

· Objectives and scope of Internal Audit.

· Summary of approach to work.

· Review of key influences in the year.

* Strategic Plan.

* District Audit Review of Internal Audit.

* Energy Audit.

* Best Value Consultancy and Investigation Team.

· Audit Performance in the Year.

· Overall Internal Audit Opinion.

· Continued developments.

A number of Members expressed concerns that as the Energy Audit Division was not currently up to its full establishment, what impact this would have for the anticipated target savings, which had been set, to be achieved.


AGREED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT the Lead Member for Corporate Services’ views be sought on the Committee's concerns that currently the Energy Audit Division was not up to its full establishment, and the impact this could have for the target savings it had been set to achieve, and the measures being put in place to address this.



(3) THAT this Committee and the Budget Committee be advised of the anticipated shortfall in the target energy savings which had been set, as a result of the establishment of the Energy Audit Division not being at full strength.



(4) THAT the Director of Corporate Services ensure that those audit reports currently provided to the Chairman, on an information only basis, also be circulated to all other Members of the Committee.

23.
BEST VALUE, CONSULTANCY AND INVESTIGATION (BVCI) TEAM REVIEW 2001/02
The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report detailing the activity undertaken by the Best Value, Consultancy and Investigation Team during the period April, 2000 to March, 2001.

AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.

24.
THE PROGRESS OF THE COMMITTEE TO DATE
The Director of Personnel and Performance gave a presentation setting out (a) the responsibilities and authority of Scrutiny Committees in general and the specific terms of reference of this Committee, (b) initial topics which had been identified for this Committee and issues which had been addressed or were pending consideration and (c) the ways in which the Committee had dealt with its workload by traditional meetings and presentations.

The Committee were advised that the establishment of the Scrutiny Support Team would be completed in the near future and as a result would be available as a resource to Committee Members for activities such as research.  The Committee considered (i) issues of relevance to its future activities such as training, promotion of work and strategies and targets, (ii) alternative ways in which work might be undertaken via for example separate meetings for monitoring purposes, working panels/task groups and 

the establishment of Scrutiny Commissions, site visits etc., (iii) the development of training programmes for both Members and officers, (iv) various types of research and 

comparative work, (v) ways of engaging the community and partners and (vi) the relationship with other bodies.

Councillor Jim Dawson commented that there was a need to create links and lines of reporting between the Committee and the City Council.

The Director of Personnel and Performance also suggested that the Committee needed in the short term to perhaps focus its activities on issues where it was possible to achieve "quick wins" and said he would welcome any suggestions with regard to such items.


AGREED:
THAT the Director of Personnel and Performance be thanked for his interesting and informative presentation, the contents of which were noted.

25.
WORKPLAN 2002/03

Submitted the Committee's workplan for 2002/03.


AGREED:
THAT the workplan 2002/03 be noted; and that the requested report and items in relation to Salford Advance (Minute 18), Provision of Mobile Phones (Minute 20) and Energy Audit Division Target Savings (Minute 22(3)) as detailed above, be incorporated within it.
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